DD/3 63 4995

Approved For Release 2003/08/13: CIA-RDP82-00490R000100040015-7 Executive Registry

Executive Registry

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT OFFICE OF EMERGENCY PLANNING WASHINGTON 15, D.C. 20504

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

NOV 2 1 1963

DA QA/QC: 11/09/00. SY

Lt. Gen. Marshall S. Carter, USA Deputy Director Central Intelligence Agency Washington, D. C. 20505

Dear General Carter:

I received your recent letter outlining the reasons which led to your proposal to abolish the Central Intelligence Agency unit of the National Defense Executive Reserve.

It is essential that we be realistic in our planning for emergency operations and in the light of your present plans and the present composure of your reserve unit, I can readily appreciate your decision and therefore concur in your recommendation to abolish your unit of the Executive Reserve.

With every good wish, I am

Sincerely,

Edward A. McDermott

Director